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 AB 2324 Press Conference 

State Assembly Speaker John Pérez held a news conference today to announce new legislation (AB 2324) he is introducing that would enhance public safety standards and create a weapons-free zone at bus stops and train stations. The press conference was held at the Metro Gold Line Union Station platform. Board Chair Ara Najarian and Los Angeles County Sheriff Lee Baca also participated in the event. The news media attending included 4, 5, 7, 11, KBS-TV (Korea TV Station), Sing Tao Newspapers, KNX/KFWB Radio, Metro Networks Radio, Mexicanal-TV (Spanish Cable TV Newscast), Chanel 18 (Chinese TV). Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.
LA City Council Approves Resolution Requesting Public Hearing on Upcoming Fare Increase
Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved a Councilmembers Jose Huizar and Bill Rosendahl resolution requesting that we hold a public hearing on the impending fare increase to determine if it is merited at this time.  The Council's Transportation Committee waived consideration of this resolution, introduced last week, and so it proceeded directly to the full Council.  Yesterday, our Operations Committee approved a substitute motion by Directors Villaraigosa, Ridley-Thomas, Robinson and Huizar to schedule a Special Board meeting within 60 days to receive public comment and update the public on the scheduled July 1, 2010 fare increase implementation.
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project Construction Update

The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project contractor will begin clearing and grubbing operations in the southbound (SB) I-405 freeway on and off-ramp loops, north and south of Wilshire Boulevard starting the week of Monday, April 26, 2010 for approximately four weeks.  Temporary K-rail will be placed along the inside shoulder of the on and off-ramp loops.  Work activity will take place within the loops. Night time work is anticipated to take place from 8 p.m. to 5 a.m.  The southbound I-405 to Wilshire Blvd on and off-ramps will be closed Monday, April 19 for one night to allow for k-rail placement and equipment loading.  Ramp closures will start at 8 p.m. and reopen at 6 a.m. The Southbound I-405 to Wilshire on and off-ramps will also be closed for two additional nights when taking down large trees that overhang the ramps.  All construction schedules are subject to change without notice.  See the project web site for additional information at www.metro.net/I-405.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Directors Ridley-Thomas, Yaroslavsky, Robinson, DuBois, Knabe and Antonovich. I will also be meeting Maria Elena Durazo with the Los Angeles County Federation of Labor and attending the April Board Meeting.
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